

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

Mã đề: B

Họ và tên:	<u>Đánh giá và nhận xét của GVBM:</u>
Lớp:	

I. LANGUAGE COMPONENTS:(3,0 pts)

Task 1. Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently (0,5 pt)

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|--------------------|---------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>f</u> avourite | B. to <u>f</u> u | C. <u>f</u> it | D. o <u>f</u> |
| 2. A. donat <u>e</u> d | B. need <u>e</u> d | C. watch <u>e</u> d | D. provid <u>e</u> d |

Task 2. Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D to complete each of the following sentences. (2,5pts)

3. My sister's favourite hobby is _____. She has lots of coins from different country.
A. collecting coins B. cooking C. gardening D. painting
4. We need some _____ and glue to build dollhouse.
A. water B. books C. paper D. cardboard
5. Please name some _____ - Carrots and tomatoes.
A. tofu B. soft drinks C. coloured vegetables D. water
6. They help _____ in the nursing home every month.
A. homeless children B. rich people C. volunteers D. old people
7. Lisa _____ clothes to poor children last summer.
A. donated B. donates C. is donating D. will donate
8. Peter's counsin dislikes _____ models.
A. make B. to make C. making D. to making
9. My friends _____ jogging every day.
A. go B. doesn't go C. went D. will go
10. Which of these following sentences is the simple sentence?
A. She likes vegetables, but I like chicken.
B. My mother and I spend a lot of time in the garden every day.
C. She doesn't want to get sunburn, so she uses suncream.
D. I hate gardening, and I don't like doing the housework .
11. Your eyes look tired. You shouldn't _____ in dim light.
A. reading B. read C. reads D. to read
12. Last week, there _____ an interesting film on TV.
A. was B. were C. is D. are

II. READING: (2,5 pts): Read the passage carefully and do the tasks below:

Task 1. Fill in the blank with one suitable word from the box: (1,5 pts)

of	pick up	teenagers	hospital	make	happy
----	---------	-----------	----------	------	-------

Volunteering can bring a lot of benefits for teenagers. It gives (13) _____ the chance to see how their efforts can help improve others' lives. Through voluntary work, teenagers also (14) _____ friends. They can learn from friends. When volunteering, teenagers may choose to work in a place that they find interesting. If they want to take care (15) _____ sick people, they may volunteer at a (16) _____. If they like to be outdoor, they can go down on the street and (17) _____ litter. When they help others, they also feel (18) _____.

Task 2. Read the passage and choose the best answer: (1,0 pt)

It's very important to live healthily. Firstly, if you eat healthy food, you will feel much better. You should have three to five meals a day, including lots of fruit and vegetables, and drink two liters of water a day. You can even make a delicious drink with the fruit you like. It is full of vitamins. Secondly, you should start exercising, and you will feel great. If you think going to the gym is expensive, there are other types of exercise you can do easily. On weekdays, you can ride a bike or walk to school. Thirdly,

you shouldn't sit in front of the TV after school. You should do physical activities around the house or in the garden, such as watering the plants. Or you can listen to your favorite music and dance to it. Moreover, it's good to hang out with your friends on weekends and have fun. These small changes can help changing your life. (*hang out: đi chơi*)

19. What is the passage mainly about?

- A. sports B. hobbies C. healthy living D. outdoor activities

20. How much water should you drink a day?

- A. 5 liters B. 2 liters C. 2 bottles D. 2 glasses

21. What does the word "*It*" in the passage refer to?

- A. fruit juice B. meal C. gym D. food

22. According to the passage, which of the following is **NOT TRUE**?

- A. You should have three to five meals a day. B. You can make a delicious drink with the fruit you like.
C. You should sit in front of the TV after school. D. Hanging out with friends on weekends is fun.

III. WRITING: (2,5pts)

Task 1. Choose A, B, C or D which is not correct in standard English: (0,5pt)

23. My brother enjoys to decorate his room with his own paintings.

- A B C D

24. The students collect some plastic bottles in the school yard yesterday.

- A B C D

Task 2. Rewrite the sentences so as its meaning keeps unchanged. (1,0pt)

25. Her best friend enjoys walking in the rain. (*like*)

=> Her _____.

26. My dad loves outdoor activities. I love outdoor activities. (*Write a simple sentence using "and"*)

=> My _____.

27. Linda loves building dollhouses. (*hobby*)

=> Linda _____.

28. They hate playing video games. (*not like*)

=> They _____.

Task 3. Write complete sentences from the words given. (1,0 pt)

29. His friend / give / food/ old people/ hospital/ last year.

=> _____.

30. community/ not/ organise/ fair/ raise/ elderly/ four months / ago.

=> _____.

IV. LISTENING: (2,0pts)

Part 1: Listen to an interview about Trang's hobby and tick True (T) or False (F) with the statements in the table: (1pt)

	Statements	T	F
31	She started her hobby 13 years ago.		
32	She shared her hobby with her cousin.		
33	Trang needs some cardboard and glue to build dollhouses.		
34	She is more patient and hard-working.		

Part 2: Listen to a man talking about healthy habits. Circle the correct answer. (1,0ms)

35. Healthy habits helps us avoid

- A. sunburn B. viruses C. disease D. ance

36. Eat more fruit and vegetables, especiallyones like carrots and tomatoes.

- A. coloured B. calories C. clean D. fresh

37. Eat meat, eggs, and cheese, but not too.....

- A. many B. little C. less D. much

38. Go to bed early and get about hours of sleep daily

- A. 9 B. 7 C. 10 D. 8

_____ THE END _____